BARTON CREEK RANCH
PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION

October 18, 2018 Meeting Minutes

I. Opening Comments and Old Business
· Overview of meeting:  POA president Rick Adams provided an overview of the meeting
· Approve minutes from October 28, 2017 meeting:  A motion to approve the minutes was made by Charles Bonney and seconded by Vicki Adams.  The motion was carried by unanimous vote
(Minutes are available on the BCRPOA web site)

II. Introduction of Guest Speakers:  Candidates for P-4 Commissioner
· Omar Baca
· Walt Smith
· Jon Thompson
Each of the candidates provided an overview of their backgrounds and their vision for the future of Hays County

III. Nomination and Election of POA President
· Nominations For President (three year term):  Jacki Champagne nominated Rick Adams; the nomination was seconded by Charles Bonney
· Election:  A voice vote was held and the motion carried unanimously.  Rick Adams was re-elected to another three year term

IV. Fire Safety and Prevention
· Joe Felkel:  Joe briefed on the areas covered by his station, fire prevention by cutting back brush around homes, training, state tests, background checks on volunteers, staffing, burn bans, the use of water tenders, and the impact of floods in and around the Austin area

V. Repaving of Mailbox and Bulletin Board Area:  POA president Rick Adams reported that the next project within the subdivision will be an effort to have the county repave the area around the mailboxes and to conduct an inspection of the bridge

VI. Ranch Road 12 Survey and Safety:  POA president Rick Adams reported that he sent two letters to the TxDOT Austin District Engineer, Terry McCoy, requesting a speed and safety study of Ranch Road 12.  Mr. McCoy responded in a letter indicating that a study would be conducted and the results would be discussed with the POA president

VII. Violation Letters:  Initial Notification  - POA president Rick Adams reported that he sent two letters to residents alerting them to potential violations of the CC&R’s that currently exist on their property.  He said that it is his intention to send informational letters to residents who may have violations on their property and if no action is taken, formal action will be requested by the ACC

VIII. Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Kelley Dillon Acosta issued a report on expenditures and income to the POA.  Contact Kelley if you have questions about current balance, expenditures or income.

IX. ACC Report:  ACC member Charles Bonney reported on various applications submitted to and approved by the ACC over the past year.  He also introduced the other two members of the ACC and he said that all three current members have been on the ACC for over a decade.  In that regard, he was concerned about continuity and historical knowledge if new volunteers are not integrated into the process.  The POA will actively solicit new members for potential transition into the ACC.

X. Open Discussion (non-agenda items):  It was reported that coyotes have been spotted roaming around the subdivision.  The discussion included the fact that while shooting of firearms and hunting is not allowed within BCR, POA president Adams said that people have the right to protect themselves and their pets from predators within the confines of the law and if a firearm is used, background and knowledge of ammunition and the specific handling of a firearm are essential.  In summary, know the law, your surroundings and your firearm.

A question was raised regarding the posting of political signs within the subdivision since the CC&R’s prohibit any signs with the exception of specifically sized ‘for sale’ signs.  Commissioner candidate Walt Smith informed the group that a couple of years ago, the Texas legislature passed a law that allows any homeowner to post a specifically sized sign within a specific timeframe before and after an upcoming election.  The signs are also limited to one sign per candidate.  The size of the signs and the timeframe for posting and removing the signs are outlined in the law which is available on the internet.

POA president Adams brought up maintenance of the landscape at our entrance and around the mailbox area.  These areas are currently maintained (mowing and weed eating) by he and resident Mel Folger on a voluntary, as needed basis.  He mentioned that additional volunteers would be appreciated and resident Mary Beth Pinkerton said that there is an app ‘Sign up Genius’ where people could sign up as volunteers to do the landscape maintenance.  She is going to send a link to the app to POA president Adams for review and consideration.  Resident Ronnie Pinkerton volunteered to prepare a budget for landscape maintenance to see if the POA could afford to have the landscape professionally maintained.

A discussion was held regarding the potential for raising lot dues above $10 per year.  There were comments for and against raising lot dues and as usual, no consensus was reached as to whether or not an effort should take place to raise the dues.  POA president Adams will consider taking an informal email survey regarding dues and potential formal action via a vote pursuant to the requirements outlined in the CC&R’s.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Resident Beth Caldwell mentioned that her daughter will be doing a canned food drive for Helping Hands so she may be going door to door on Saturday, October 27th, seeking donations of canned food, with an emphasis on soup.

XI. Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned and all three commissioner candidates stayed for an additional hour to answer questions from residents
